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File Ref: OIAPR-1274023063 

Tēnā koe 

Request for information 2023-296 

I refer to your request for information dated 5 December 2023, which was received by Greater 
Wellington Regional Council (Greater Wellington) on 5 December 2023. You have requested the 
following: 

“After learning that Hutt City Council provide water to the area they cover Via buying it from your 
Council. Can you please confirm that, and would it be possible to know how much the water is costing, 
how its supplied and in who is in charge of its Quality. Any contracts for sales and purchase would be 
ideal. As currently the water quality in several locations of the mentioned area is Bad, and not safe 
for Human consumption.” 

Greater Wellington’s response follows: 

Greater Wellington owns the Bulk Water Supply network which includes the treatment plants, pump 
stations, pipe network, and the water catchment lands (Kaitoke and Wainuiomata), but it is managed 
by Wellington Water Limited as a Council Controlled Organisation.  

Since 2014, Wellington Water Limited has managed the Bulk Water Supply network for Greater 
Wellington, supplying drinking water to Wellington City, Hutt City, Upper Hutt City and Porirua City. 
Each of these councils, including Greater Wellington, are equal shareholders of Wellington Water 
Limited, and South Wairarapa District Council has a five percent stake in the Council Controlled 
Organisation.  

Greater Wellington is only responsible for treatment and distribution of drinking water. Once the 
water reaches the Territorial Authorities, it becomes their responsibility, including on-going costs 
and charging. 

Wellington Water Limited monitors the water supply to make sure that there are no bacteria, viruses 
or protozoa (such as cryptosporidium and giardia) present following the treatment processes, as 
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The following information can be found in Water Supply section of Greater Wellingon’s Annual Plan, 
pages 28-31.3 It clearly indicates what the money is spent on, including the major projects being 
delivered. 

 

 

  

 
3 https://www.gw.govt.nz/assets/Documents/2023/06/J002168-Annual-Plan-2023_24_2.6_WEB.pdf  
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If you have any concerns with the decision(s) referred to in this letter, you have the right to request 
an investigation and review by the Ombudsman under section 27(3) of the Local Government Official 
Information and Meetings Act 1987.  

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information requests 
where possible. Our response to your request will be published shortly on Greater Wellington’s 
website with your personal information removed. 

Nāku iti noa, nā 

Alison Trustrum-Rainey  
Kaiwhakahaere Matua, Pūtea me ngā Tūraru | Group Manager, Finance and Risk  
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